European Coordination Via Campesina
Rue de la Sablonnière, 18
1000 Brussels, BE.
To the official representatives of Romania
		Object: stop land grabbing in Romania!

Dear Sir or Madame,
La Via Campesia (LVC) is the world organisation which represent directly 200 millions of small and familial farmers, on 4 continents. The European Coordination Via Campesina, which is her European component, demands you to stop the exactions of the Chevron transnational company in Romania.
Indeed, it is prospecting abusively the Romanian territory, by seeking to build shale gas industry, without any respect to farmer’s rights, to rural population dignity, without respecting Romanians. La Via Campesina demands you to respect the right of the local population to decide of the use of their own lands.
Willy Schuster is a member of Ecoruralis, which is a rural organisation part of LVC. We demand you to respect the fundamental political rights of manifestation and organisation. The arrests such as the one which occurred against Willy Schuster are in contradiction with human rights.
We demand you to protect your population, and the farmers first, against the exactions of transnational companies on your own territory. The economic development of Romania must not happen against Romanians, but in their favour. 
La Via Campesina supports the following online petition that already has been signed by tens of thousands of people of all Europe. https://secure.avaaz.org/en/petition/All_humanrigts_NGOs_that_can_monitor_and_act_NOW_on_this_attack_Save_the_village_of_Pungesti_Romania_from_fracking_and_a/sign/?aTAPZab 
Furthermore, we would draw your attention to the press release that has been published the World Day of Human Rights and which spoke, unfortunately, of land grabbing in Romania: http://www.eurovia.org/spip.php?article815&lang=en 
Yours faithfully,

For the Coordination Committee,
		Geneviève Savigny : +33 (0)625551687
		Hanny Van Geel : 

